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Sharing, Caring, and Learning for Life. 
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Do you or your children need health insurance? Fidelis Care can help! 

 

Fidelis Care offers free or low-cost health insurance through New York 

State’s Child Health Plus, Family Health Plus, and Medicaid Managed Care 

programs.  Fidelis Care members are covered for regular checkups, preventive 

care, routine screenings, hospital and emergency care, eye exams, dental care, 

and more. Members can choose their own doctor so they can  receive care 

from someone they know and trust, close to home.   

Our representatives are available to meet with you in your home, office, or 

other  convenient  location in the community.  

For more information call 1-888-FIDELIS (1-888-343-3547) or visit                     

fideliscare.org.  



 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Welcome back Center Street! What an exciting year we have in 
store for all of you. We have many new staff members who are 
looking forward to getting to know you and many new students 
eager to get acquainted with everyone. 

Once again, our PTO is working hard to make it a successful year for our students and 
families.  Our building is sparkling clean and ready to go because of the tireless efforts 
of our CS summer custodial staff.  At Center Street Elementary, our students are our 
number one priority! All the programs and activities offered at Center Street are built 
around one central purpose, to help every student reach his/her academic potential 
and understand the value of becoming a positive influence in our community and 
world. After you read the material located in our September/October Newsletter, 
please call the office with questions or concerns you may have. We look forward to 
seeing our students in the building or on line!                                                                  
         

                               Sincerely,   

                                                                                        Patricia Sotero, Principal 

 

 

 

Explore.   Empower.   
Excel. 

 

 812 Center Street                 www.horseheadsdistrict.com 

Horseheads, NY  14845                                 (607) - 795 - 2580 

Patricia Sotero, Principal                                          Melissa Yearick, PTO Leader/ Treasurer  

Jessica Fierro, Secretary                                            Melanie Peden,   PTO Leader/ Secretary 

Dee Patrick, LTS, Attendance Clerk                         

Carrie Reazor, Nurse                                                            

 

    Newsletter in Color:   http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/centerst/csnews.cfm 

Center Street Elementary Contact Information  

Each day during our announcements we discuss positive changes in our school.    

Suggested questions to help your child discuss what is impacting our school: 

What does being a person of character mean? Did you get your name announced during the morning 

announcements? Who did get announced? What was the reason they got announced? How do 

BEING COMPASSIONATE AND HELPING OTHERS! 



 

 

 

 

Our monthly PTO meeting will be on Tuesday, October 6th 

via zoom.   Looking forward to seeing you there!!!  You don’t 

want to miss it.  We need you to be a part of  our 

team. 

If your child did not get his/her picture taken this month, 
no worries.  We have two picture make up days                       

scheduled in November.  Just call the office, let us know 
which day you will be coming and we will 

schedule you a time. 

Clip Box Tops - earn cash for our school!                                             
SKIP THE SCISSORS & USE THE APP! 

The NEW and improved Box Tops mobile app scans your store receipt, finds                      

participating products and instantly adds Box Tops to your school’s earnings online. No 

clipping required!  While traditional Box Tops clips are being 

phased out, you can still send in any remaining unexpired clips to school in the Fall. 

PLEASE DO NOT FORGET—THE LATE BELL 
RINGS AT 8:15AM   YOUR CHILD WILL BE 
MARKED LATE IF HE/SHE IS NOT IN THE 
CLASSROOM AT 8:15. 

Center Street has a Facebook page. Please 

“like” us to stay up to date on activities, 

events, and other important information 

about our school. 



 

As part of the District-wide security system and our emphasis on safety, the building doors will be locked  

during the day. Both of the main lobby entrance doors have a white box. Please push the button, wait for a 

response and someone will assist you. During this pandemic, no adults are permitted in the building.  

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.  

Visitors to the Schools – We are not accepting visitors to our building at this time due to the 

pandemic Covid-19. 

Students may enter the building upon their temperature check through the main entrance ONLY beginning 

at 7:45 AM.  

Also, as parents arrive in the morning with children, please remain outside of the school.  Children must learn to proceed to 
their room on their own. 

Teachers are expected NOT to take class time to discuss individual matters with visitors. 

Please note these district rules are approved by the Horseheads Board of Education. These safety procedures need your 
support.  If you have any questions regarding these procedures, please call the office. Thank you in advance for your 
help and support with keeping safety a priority 

BUILDING DOORS WILL BE LOCKED 

MEDICATION IN SCHOOL - If a student needs any form of medication at school, a written physician’s prescription and written              

parental consent are necessary. Any medication should be brought in the original container to the health office by an adult where it will be 

stored and dispensed. Please contact Mrs. Reazor with further questions, please call the office at 795-2580. 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we are making temporary adjustments to our Student Handbook for the 
2020 -2021 academic year.  Please see the adjusted details below and thank you in advance for your flexibility 
and understanding as we create a safe learning environment for our students. 

Birthday Treats: We know birthdays are very important days for our students.  Due to the DOH and CDC                          
guidelines, treats are not allowed to be brought in the building to be shared, even if they are individually pre-packaged or store 
bought. 

Breakfast:  Breakfast is available to students as it has been in the past.  This year, our cafeteria will offer a “Grab and 
Go” breakfast that will be taken back to the classroom to be eaten.   

Class Snacks: Students are allowed to bring in their own daily snack as in the past.  Due to the DOH and CDC 
guidelines, teachers will not be coordinating a classroom snack schedule where snacks are shared among students.   

Code of Conduct: Please be sure to read the district code of conduct as there are changes in the document related to 
COVID-19.  

The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for CENTER STREET is Patricia Sotero. Complaints regarding discrimination, harassment, or bullying 

of any student should be referred to Patricia Sotero at 795-2580 x 2600.  The Dignity Act Coordinator for the Horseheads Central School  

District is Mrs. DeFilippo . Mrs. DeFilippo may be reached at One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, 607-739-5601, x4211. 

Safe Schools Line - To report a concern, rumor, or other safety issue -  call 795-2044 or 1-800-305-4984.  Line is 

available 24 hours a day - ALL CALLS ARE ANONYMOUS AND CONFIDENTIAL. 

The Horseheads Central School District offers educational programs without regard to actual or perceived race, color, weight, national origin, 
ethnic group, religion, religious practice, disability, sex, sexual orientation, or gender (including  gender identify and expression). Inquiries 
regarding this notice may be made to Caitlin DeFilippo, Title IX and DASA  Coordinator, or Kelly Squires, Section 504 Coordinator,                   
Horseheads Central School District, One Raider Lane, Horseheads NY 14845, (607) 739-5601. 

APPR of Teacher and Principals -The District is required to implement Annual Professional Performance Reviews (APPR) of teachers and principals. The 
outcome of the APPR is that each teacher and principal will receive an Overall Composite Rating based upon Observation and Student Performance scores. 
The four possible Overall Composite Ratings are Highly Effective, Effective, Developing and Ineffective (HEDI). You may request the Overall Composite 
Rating for the teachers and principals in the school building to which your child is assigned for the current school year by contacting the building principal of 
your child’s school. Further, if you require additional explanation of the ratings for the teachers and principals, you may contact Tony Gill, Assistant                  
Superintendent, at 607-739-5601, x4263. Please note that this information may be released only to parents or legal guardians.  The District will verify that any 
request received is a bona fide request submitted by a parent or legal guardian.   



 

 

Mrs. Sotero will be connecting with all of  our students 

throughout the month especially on Wednesdays via 

itslearning.com 

Mrs. Sotero shared the Colts’ expectations for the year 

and provided each student an opportunity to complete a survey 

promising to follow the rules through the school year.   

Parents are asked to read over the “HH Code of  Conduct”  packet with their                  

children.  The code book serves as a guide for student expectations and displaying 

good citizenship in school and in the community. This year a special addendum is 

also included. Please be aware that our Board of  Education has adopted this code 

for ALL of  our schools, and expects that it will be fully enforced as written.  If  you 

have any questions or  concerns, please contact Mrs. Sotero. 

We follow the rules of  6 ft       

social distancing, wearing 

masks and washing our hands 

before and after events which 

include specials, snacks, lunch, 

play coming off  the bus and 

before we get on the bus.  It is 

important to keep everyone 

safe! 

If  a student does not have a 

mask, we will provide one to 

him/her.   



 

Horseheads Central School District 

Parents’ Bill of Rights Relating to Student Data 
The Horseheads Central School District, in compliance with Education Law 2-d, hereby 

establishes the following Parents’ Bill of Rights in regard to student data:  
1. A student’s personally identifiable information will not be sold or released for any                   
commercial purpose;  
2. Parents have the right to inspect and review the complete contents of their child’s                
educational record.      Procedures for reviewing student records can be found in the Board 
Policy entitled “Student Records,” Policy 5500, Regulation 5500-R;  
3. Security protocols regarding confidentiality of personally identifiable information are            
currently in place and the safeguards necessary to protect the confidentiality of student data 
are maintained at industry standards and best practices. The safeguards include but are not 
limited to encryption, firewalls, and password protection.  
4. New York State maintains a complete list of all student data collected by the State and the 
data is available for public review at www.nysed.gov, or by writing to 89 Washington Avenue, 
Albany, NY 12234.  
5. Parents have the right to have complaints about possible breaches of student data addressed. 
Complaints should be directed to the Superintendent of Schools, One Raider Lane,                    
Horseheads, NY 14845. 

The Center Street students who take the bus are dismissed at 2:10 p.m.  Our 
students who get picked up may begin at 2:25 pm. In order to ensure the safety 

of our children the following procedures must be followed: 

Dismissal Plans: Parents must supply the school office with written notification of 
their child’s regular dismissal plans by the first day of school.  If you have more than 
one child, please write a note for each child’s teacher.  

Walkers:  Children who walk home must have a note to inform the teacher.  If your 
child is to walk home on a daily basis, please send one note at the beginning of the 
year indicating this plan stating “until further notice”.  If your child will walk home only 
on special occasions, you will need to send a note each time.  

Parent Pick-ups: Children who will be picked up on a daily basis must have a note 
from parents at the beginning of the school year indicating this plan stating “until               
further notice”.  Any student that will be picked up from school, on special occasions 
or early for an appointment, must have a note for each time.  

Dismissal Changes: Parents must call the  office by 10:00am,due to the                          
Transportation Department notifications, with any dismissal changes for student          
pick-up.  For any dismissal changes after 10:00 am, only emergency changes 
will be honored . 

After School Kids World: Children, who have registered for the programs in         
advance, attending the Kids World Program at Center Street must have a note on        
file in the school office from parents by the start of school.  Thanks for your               
cooperation in keeping our students safe. 

 

http://www.nysed.gov


 

As we start a new year, our focus continues to be to provide richer and more 

interactive classrooms at Center Street.  When you the pictures of  our school 

on Facebook and in our newsletter, you will once again find positive posters 

hanging throughout the hallways.  These posters build our continuous theme   

“Kindness is Key at Center Street”. 

Our school wide focus this year is making something positive out of  something 

difficult or negative.  This year’s book focus is “The Energy Bus for Kids”  by 

Jon Gordon.  We continue to discuss great ways in which we can help to make a 

difference in the lives of  others. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjysMGg3-bVAhWIzIMKHfnuC9cQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartix.com%2Fthumbs-up-clipart%2F&psig=AFQjCNHIkt-avdJiXVlAMXoXgVfQSu7Wlw&ust=1503350512973678


 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Business/Organization 

American Cancer Society  

American Red Cross 

Applebees 

Appleridge/Bethany Village 

Arctic League 

Arnot Art Museum 

Arnot Mall 

Arnot Odgen Medical Center 

Big Flats Lions Club  

Boy Scouts 

Central Recycling Co-Op Inc. 

Chemung ARC – Kids on the Block 

Chemung Canal Trust Co 

Chemung County Mental Health 

Chemung County SPCA  

Chemung County YWCA/Kids World 

Chemung Valley Historical Society 

Child and Family Plus 

Children’s Miracle Network 

Children's Integrated Services 

Chili's 

Clemens Center 

Cornell Cooperative Extension 

Corning Community College  

Corning Inc. 

Corning Museum of Glass 

Division of Veterans’ Affairs 

Dollar General 

Dominos 

Dr. Lawas DDS 

Elmira College 

Enjoy the City 

Fairgrounds - Chemung County 

Farmland Animal Park  

First Arena  

GI Go Fund/Jeans for Troops 

Girl Scouts 

Girls on the Run 

Giuseppe's Pizzeria 

Horseheads American Legion 

Horseheads Animal Shelter 

Horseheads Elks 

Horseheads Fire Department 

Horseheads Free Library 

Horseheads Police Department 

Horseheads Rotary  

Horseheads - Village  

Horseheads Women's Club 

Horseheads Youth Bureau 

Horseheads/Nakagawa Sister City Assoc 

Iron Kettle Pumpkin Farm 

JoAnn Fabrics 

Junior Achievement 

Kohls 

Let’s Dance 

Liberty Balloon 

McDonald's  

Minier Brothers 

NY Sports and Fitness 

Old McDonald's Farm  

Outback Steak House 

Party Central  

Party Time 

Picnic Pizza 

Pizza Hut 

Polly-O 

Quarry Farm  

Reisinger's Apple Farm 

RSVP of Chemung County 

Ruby Tuesdays 

Smithhome Farms 

Southern Tier Food Bank 

Southern Tier Pediatrics 

Star Gazette  

Subway 

Sullivan's Train 

Sweet Frog 

Tanglewood Nature Center 

Target 

Texas Roadhouse 

TGI Fridays 

Tops 

United Way 

US Armed Forces 

Veterans Hospital 

Vietnam Museum 

Wegmans 

WETM 

Our Community Partnerships! 



 

 

Volunteers Needed for School Career Events 

 

The school district has many career related events including 
career days, career panels, job shadows, classroom speakers, 
field trips, and mock interviews. We are always looking for 
volunteers for these events.  We are looking for parents, 
grandparents, other adult family members and friends as well 
as community volunteers in every career field.  If  you feel your 
career is not of  interest or you are currently at home, you may 
still contribute through mock interviews and other fun               
classroom events. Most events are only an hour or two on a 
given day, yet your experience and career knowledge can 
deeply influence a child’s life, career goals, and future                          
educational path.  

 

If  you are interested in volunteering or learning more about 
how you can get involved, please contact Deb Lynch, the 
Career Development Representative for the Horseheads 
School District, at (607)795-5320 or dlynch@gstboces.org.  

 

 

 

 

mailto:dlynch@gstboces.org


 

New Horseheads Staff  members join our family at Center Street  
 

Mrs. Clark -  Mrs. Clark will be our new RtI Teaching Assistant and looks forward to 

getting to know our students. 

  

Mrs. Counterman will be joining the CS Family this fall as an additional Special                

Education Teacher.  Mrs. Counterman comes to us from the state of Colorado with a 

great deal of teaching experience.  She is eager to meet all the students and families.   

  

Ms. Tammy Forsyth joined our team and will be our Contract Sub TA.  She is                   

delighted to be at CS.  

 

Ms. Lexi Keach is our new additional daytime custodian.  Lexi worked all summer in 

our building and we are delighted to have her at CS. 

 

Mrs. Para joins us in teaching one of our BOCES classrooms.  We are excited to 

have her with us. 

 

Mrs. Scibek is in a new role this year as our Social Worker Assistant.  Mrs. Scibek is 

no stranger to CS and we are thrilled to have her support our students and staff in this 

position. 



 

Thank you to our BOE Members for their countless 

hours of  dedication to help make our Horseheads District 

successful. 



 

to help make our Horseheads District 



 



 



 



 

 

 

                  Horseheads Central School District Bus Rules 

 

• Sit in your assigned seat 

• Use kind words, inside voice, 
and clean language 

• Remain seated until the bus is at 
a complete stop 

• If you didn’t bring it on the bus, 
DON’T touch it! If you did bring it 
on the bus, TAKE it with you 

• Keep your hands & feet to 
yourself 

• NO wireless speakers – you 
MUST use your earbuds 

• Do not block the aisle 

• Use your listening ears when the 
driver gives instructions 

• NO pictures or video recording 
allowed 

• You got on a clean bus, leave a 
clean bus 

IMPORTANT!!!!    MEDICATION IN SCHOOL   

If  a student needs any form of  medication at school, a written 

physician’s prescription and written parental consent are                    

necessary. Any medication should be brought in the original 

container to the health office during working hours where it 

will be stored and dispensed. No other staff  member is allowed 

to take any medication before/during or after school hours- 

this is a NYS Law.                                                                                  

Please contact Mrs. Reazor with further questions.  

  



 
Horseheads Central School District 

Information about Emergency School Closings/Delays 

 

Schools are closed when the weather makes it impossible to have reasonable attendance or when the schools 

or vehicles would not be able to operate safely. The school day is delayed when inclement weather conditions 

improve by early morning. Inclement weather may include snow, ice, and freezing temperatures. If the school 

day is delayed, buses will run and schools will open two hours later than the usual time.  

 

The district announces school closings and delays in a variety of ways: 

 

Text messaging (effective February 2019) – Parents/guardians can receive a text message if schools are 

closed or delayed by opting in to our text messaging service through SchoolMessenger. To opt in, text 

Y or Yes to 67587. You will receive a text response confirming that you are registered for texting.  

District website at www.horseheadsdistrict.com 

District Facebook pages (the district and all seven schools have pages) 

Twitter - @HhdsSchools 

Local television and radio stations: 

TV - WENY, WETM, Spectrum Cable News 

Radio – WELM 1410AM, WNKI 106.1FM/WPGI 100.9FM, WENY 1230AM/ MagicFM 92.7FM/

WGMM 98.7 

Note: Television and radio stations also put closing/delay information on their websites.  

  Please do not call the radio/TV stations or the district’s Transportation Office. 

 

Important notes about school closings/delays: 

There may be a time when any of these means of communication do not work due to Internet issues, etc, 

so we ask that you check more than one of our communication methods to determine if school is in 

regular session or not for that day.  

If schools are closed, they will remain closed all day for scheduled activities, including remedial programs, 

extra-curricular activities, use of facilities by non-school groups, and evening programs. 

When school is delayed, there is no supervision for students until schools open two hours later than the 

usual time, so parents should not drop their children off at school until they open. Additionally, on 

school delays, there is no breakfast served. 

On school delays, prekindergarten begins at 10:30am. 

If a storm develops after school begins, usual procedure is NOT to close school early. This allows time for 
highway crews to plow and sand the roads and has proved to be less disruptive and confusing than at-
tempting to send students home early. 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com


 

EMOTIONAL HEALTH SCREENINGS AVAILABLE FOR ALL 
CHEMUNG COUNTY YOUTH 

AGES 4-21 
 

 
It is important to regularly check on your child’s emotional health.  A child 
who does not feel well emotionally can become physically sick and physical 
illness can affect emotional health.  In any event, it is more difficult for a 
child, who does not feel well, to be interested in going to school or                     
succeeding in school.  When emotional health concerns are dealt with early 
we can help young people get the most out of  their education and lead            
happy, productive lives. 
 
Good emotional health leads to:     Emotional Health Issue can affect: 
Good Relationships                              School Performance 
Good Decisions                                   Physical Health 
Ability to deal with life’s challenges      Personal Relationships 
Interest in school                                 Actions toward others                                                     
Improved physical health 
 
Completing an emotional health screening is a simple effective way to look at 
a child’s emotional development.  To participate in the screening, complete a 
consent form and the emotional health screening for your child.  Forms are 
available on the school district website; www.horseheadsdistrict.com, 
then click on Center Street school.  Completed forms can be sent to 
Family Services of  Chemung County, 1019 East Water St., Elmira, NY, 
14901, ATTN: Marilyn Cristofaro 
 
For additional information contact: Marilyn Cristofaro, Community Mental 
Health Program Coordinator, at Family Services of  Chemung County,  
607-733-5696.  
 

ONE CALL CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com


 



 

 

Tech Support Form  

We ask parents, guardians, and students who have technology questions, including 
issues with  district-owned devices and questions about the itslearning management 
system or other district programs, to use the technology support form to submit a support request: 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?
id=KtLKIY3tDEGU4Az1zjSEePHH3UhzI7lDs958K7D4_QlUREpNSVMxWExSMTgxMEw4Q
VZTR1RQSkpJQS4u.  

 

A technician will respond as soon as possible. You may also call 607-481-2850 and leave a detailed 
message about your technology issue. Know that the details of  the form allow us to assist you                
better than a voicemail. Our tech staff  will respond to the forms or voicemails between 9am and 
3pm Monday through Friday.  

 

Connectivity: accessing the internet  

To address the connectivity need for some families around the district, we have 

opened the secure network around each of  our school buildings. We invite parents 

and students to our school parking lots to access the internet. While sitting in a                  

vehicle in the parking lot, students can use their normal login credentials to access 

their district drives and the internet, just as if  they were in the building. A few tips for 

using our net-work in school parking lots: •                                                                           

Park as close as to the building as you safely can. 

• When using a district device, it will automatically connect to our regional Wi-Fi. 

• If  using a district device, students can create a folder on the desktop and     

download documents to that folder for ease of  use when not online; and then upload 

the completed documents when they reconnect. 

• Video streams must be viewed while in the parking lot. Small videos and other 

documents can be down-loaded to the device. 

We continue to look for additional ways to provide our district network access to 

families in these unusual times. We will inform families of  these options as they                

develop.   

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=KtLKIY3tDEGU4Az1zjSEePHH3UhzI7lDs958K7D4_QlUREpNSVMxWExSMTgxMEw4QVZTR1RQSkpJQS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=KtLKIY3tDEGU4Az1zjSEePHH3UhzI7lDs958K7D4_QlUREpNSVMxWExSMTgxMEw4QVZTR1RQSkpJQS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=KtLKIY3tDEGU4Az1zjSEePHH3UhzI7lDs958K7D4_QlUREpNSVMxWExSMTgxMEw4QVZTR1RQSkpJQS4u


What is itslearning?   

Itslearning is a learning management system (online platform) that allows teachers to 

have an online component alongside their traditional instruction. Not only can 

teachers post classroom content but they may also have students participate in online 

discussions, submit assignments, complete assessments, and create content. In      

addition to being a vital component for everyday teaching and learning, itslearning 

will  also be utilized dur-ing any days missed due to unscheduled school closures (ex. 

inclement weather). Itslearning is also a commu-nication tool for administrators, 

teachers, students, and parents.   

What can I do as a parent/guardian?     

In all courses, parents can monitor content assigned to their children through 

itslearning. You may log in with your parent portal account and access the parent 

dashboard or have your child log in to the platform and show you what he or she is 

doing. Students can log in simply by using their normal username and password, the 

same as they would use on a district device.   

You can see the Lesson Planner section for the class lesson presented that day, see 

posted homework or posted ‘no homework’, see class resources used, class activities, 

and any information about upcoming tests, projects, and quizzes. You may also check 

on bulletins or reminders in individual courses and find links to valuable re-sources 

that students may need throughout the year. This can include on-line text books and 

more.     

The first time a parent or student accesses the district itslearning page, there are   

video tutorials on the home screen before you log in to the platform. Please view 

these videos to help you familiarize yourself with the sys-tem:   

https://horseheadsdistrict.itslearning.com/ 



School Tool: Parent Portal, 

During this time, it is increasingly important to find multiple 

ways for our teachers and parents to remain connected. The 

Horseheads Central School District Parent Portal allows      

parents to view grades and attendance through our 

SchoolTool website.   To access the portal on an internet 

browser, go to https://schooltool.horseheadsdistrict.com 

.  

You can also find the SchoolTool Mobile app in the Apple 

app store and Google Play store. The URL for the mobile app 

is https://schooltool.horseheadsdistrict.com/sthhweb.  

Questions about the Parent Portal? Email:    

hcsdportalinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com or contact the 

school’s main office.   



 

Clip Box Tops - 

earn cash for our 

school!                                             
SKIP THE SCISSORS & 

USE THE APP! 

The NEW and improved Box 

Tops mobile app scans your 

store receipt, finds                                                                       

participating products and 

instantly adds Box Tops to 

your school’s earnings 

online. No clipping required!  

While traditional Box Tops 

clips are being 

phased out, you can still 

send in any remaining             

unexpired clips to school in 

the Fall. 


